MINUTES OF 

QUENDON & RICKLING PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
 HELD ON WEDNESDAY   29th July 2015


PRESENT:



Alan Price (Chairman)


Tony Jones



Lindy McDermott


Chris Phillips


Sue Phillips (Parish Clerk)


Cllr. J. Parry


3 Members of the Public

45.
Dispensations/Declaration of Interest  None noted.
46.
Apologies for Absence  Stephanie Bridgewater, Brandon Chapman, Sally Kitcat, Cllr.N. Hargreaves & Cllr.Ray Gooding.
47.
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 24th June 2015  These had been circulated and approved and were signed by the Chairman as a true record.  
48.
Matters arising from the Minutes of  24th June 2015 meeting: Nothing noted 
49.  
Public Participation Nothing noted
50.    Finance
The Clerk reported that the Annual Audit had been completed.  There had been a transposition of figures on the final balance and this had been noted by the Auditors on the signed document.  A copy of the Annual Governance Statement will be posted on the Q&R website.

51.   The Clerk had confirmed with Lloyds Bank the correct documents to be completed for the change of signatures to the bank mandate, following the election of 3 new councillors.

52.   The Clerk reported the following outgoings since the meeting on 24th June 2015:-
Cheques to be authorised
Millway Office (Stationery)





  15.95
Hilberys






612.00

Postage





  
    7.96
Clerk’s Salary (July)





300.30









 936.21
EON Payment June







   31.66
Total Payments

        


   
                         967.87
Lloyds current account balance at last meeting

       £23,807.81
Less total payments




          ( £967.87)
Projected balance at end July




       £22,839.94







The payments listed above were unanimously authorised.
53.  Correspondence 
The Clerk noted that she had received certificates pertaining to the Registered Assets of Community Value from UDC.  The certificates have been forwarded to the respective owners of the Assets
54.   Update on Forums/Presentations  None attended.
55.  Code of Conduct  the Clerk had circulated UDC’s (Peter Snow) request for comments on the review of the Code of Conduct, Procedure and Guidelines.   It is unlikely that the PC will wish to make any comment but this will be put on the next Agenda.
56.
Litter on the Green  The Clerk noted that the insurance company had agreed to the recent claim for a damaged bin and a replacement had been ordered and delivered.  It was agreed that the Clerk should write to both Mrs. Bevan (owner of the Green) and RGRA, advising of UDC’s policy regarding the collection of litter when events are held on the Green (If advised beforehand, they will provide additional facilities on the preceding Friday, and collect them on the following Monday). 
57.
Funding  The advice from Cllr. Hargreaves regarding funding had been circulated.  It is unlikely that the playground at the Foxely site will be developed for some time so applications for funding cannot be made at this stage but this is something to keep in mind.
58.    Area Bus Review  It was noted that there has been an amendment to the 301 service and this will now only run between Saffron Walden and Bishops Stortford.  The current consultation has now closed but there will be further consultation in the Autumn and the PC may decide to put forward further comments at that stage.
59.    Bus Shelter  CP advised that funding for a new shelter on the western side of the B1383 had been agreed and a site visit from Essex Highways had been arranged for Friday, 31st July 2015. 
60.
Emergency Plan TJ advised that SK had contacted those people named in the Emergency Plan to confirm details and had amended the document where necessary.  The Plan will be fully updated on her return from holiday. 
61.
Community Skip  It was agreed that the next Community Skip will be 12/13th September 2015.  AP said in the absence of BC he would probably be able to “oversee” on Sunday and Monday.  The final skip for the year will be on 24/25th October 2015.  The Clerk will publish the details.
62.
Village Plan  CP said a meeting of the Steering Group had taken place to wind up the current phase.  The next step will be to prepare an action plan to carry out the recommendations and findings contained in the final document.  Of the 5 members of the Steering Group remaining at the end of the project, 1 had resigned and 2 said they would be prepared to continue for, probably, another 6 months.   CP said he does not want to chair the Action Group going forward, nor does he feel it appropriate for anyone from the PC to do so.   The remaining Group comprises two Councillors and two others.   One volunteer came forward at the exhibition and it is the aim to try to attract more from the community to join the Steering Group, which will then chase and lobby organisations to put the Plan into action.  To this end it may be appropriate to target people in the community with known interests in certain areas.  Results of the Village Plan survey will be put on the Q&R website. 
63.
Broadband  BC had sent an e-mail saying he had been in contact with BT and it would appear from the interactive map on the Superfast Essex website that a fibre upgrade is planned for Q&R in the period 2017-2020, with a specific timescale to be announced in September 2015.
64.    Dick’s Plaque  CP had noted that the plaque was looking quite shabby and in need of some maintenance.  AP said he would look at it when painting the bus shelter and would outline the lettering on the plaque and put on some preservative.
65.
Update on Foxley/CALA Homes Development  
LMcD gave an update of a meeting held between representatives from the School and CALA Homes.  The transfer of land to the school had been expected to take place prior to development but it is understood this will not now be the case.  The question of the fencing around the playground is an issue as is the proposed removal of one of the trees adjacent to the proposed Plot 9.  It is understood a new tree report is to be produced.

Concern was expressed that there have been a number of changes to the conditions of approval and the PC has not been consulted on any of these.  Cllr. Parry will follow up with UDC regarding this and the status of Section 106.

66.   PROWs  The Clerk had been in correspondence with Highways concerning Forster’s Footpath.  Highways had confirmed that the path could be put on the maintenance list for twice yearly cutting or could be dealt with as a priority on an “ad hoc” basis.  Highways Dept. had noted however, that this path had been the subject of dispute in the past and felt much of the vegetation comes from neighbouring hedges.  As such it is the responsibility of those owners.  It was agreed that the Clerk should write back and ask for the path to be put on a regular cutting programme and note that, whilst some of the problems does emanate from neighbouring properties, there is still a substantial amount of  overgrown vegetation within the footpath boundary.
67.   Information regarding “The Big Pathwatch” had been circulated.  BC and SK will follow up this up on their return from holiday.   Nigel Ackerman said he would be willing to assist on this project.
68.
The Clerk noted that she had again contacted Essex Legal Services regarding the application for a PROW through Quendon Wood but had been advised that this is still being processed.  It was suggested that Cllr. Ray Gooding be contacted to see if he could ascertain when a decision is likely.
69.   Highways   AP noted that there has been no report back from Highways Dept. regarding the speed survey for Belchams Lane. 
70.
Planning
a) Applications
i)  UTT/15/2179/FUL Woodmans Cottage, Cambridge Road
Proposed change of use of parcel of land to extend residential garden.

No objection

ii) UTT/15/1982/FUL Maces Farm, Rickling Green

Erection of sprayer fill, wash down and chemical storage building

No objection

Notification of a further application was received after publishing the Agenda
UTT/15/2257/HHF 19 Coney Acre

Demolition of existing conservatory and erection of new and relocated conservatory.  Single storey front extension and new entrance.   Addition of roof doors, balcony and 2 roof lights.

The documents will be given to the Planning Committee and, if necessary, a discussion will take place by e-mail. 
b)  Decisions

i)  UTT/15/1433/LB Providence Cottage, Cambridge Road

Proposed alterations to windows and patio door

Approve with conditions
ii)   UTT/13/3395/FUL Land opposite Old Kings Head, Cambridge Road

Variation to condition 2 of approval UTT/13/3395/FUL

Approve with conditions 
iii)  UTT/15/1494/HHF Boundary Cottage, Cambridge Road

Creation of drop kerb

Approve with conditions
iv)  UTT/15/1696/LB 2 Bradbury Hall, Cambridge Road

Modification to cellar window

Approve with conditions
v)  UTT/15/1245/HHF 1 Long Ridge

Proposed loft conversion

Approve with conditions

vi)  UTT/15/1564/PDE 9 Coney Acre

Proposed single storey rear extension

No objections

vii)  UTT/14/3145/FUL Yew Tree Cottage

Erection of detached dwelling with existing access

Appeal Allowed 

c)  Trees  - None
d)  UDC – Breach of Planning  -  None
71.
Parish Clerk’s Resignation It was noted that the Clerk had given her resignation stating that her last meeting will be 19th December 2015.  The Clerk will prepare an advertisement to be placed on the notice boards and also contact EALC for them to advertise.
72.   Agenda Items to be included at Next Meeting,  Wednesday, 9th September 2015:
Nothing noted.

The meeting closed at 8.50 p.m.
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